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Willow Creek Resources, Inc. 
P.O.Box 1309 

Midland, Texas 79702 
(432) 349-4220 

May 6, 2006 

Mr. David K. Brooks 
Assistant General Counsel 
Energy, Mineral and Natural 
Resources Dept of the State of NM 
1220 S. St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 

Dear Mr. Brooks, 

This is a follow up to the telephone message I left you yesterday (Friday 5/5/06) 
following a meeting I had with Mr. Tim Gum and Mr. Van Barton in the Artesia office of 
the Oil Conservation Division. 
The Artesia office was under the mistaken impression that this was an orphaned well and 
that we were not going to take care of our responsibilities in the plugging or to bring the 
well into compliance for temporary abandonment and/or recompletion. I assured both 
Mr. Gum and Mr. Barton that we would file the necessary paperwork and perform the 
necessary work to bring the well into compliance. Work has been underway with 
investors and other operators to attempt a recompletion in a up hole zone. In these times 
a well bore in this area and this depth is far to valuable to permanently abandon. The 
well could be tested immediately for Temporary Abandonment if not for the packer being 
309' above the existing Wolfcamp perforations. Therefore we will have to obtain a 
workover unit to place a plug within 100' of existing perforations. As we are all aware it 
will take some time to obtain a workover unit. I will get on a waiting list for the first 
available unit and keep the Artesia office posted. 
Both Mr. Gum and Mr. Barton suggested that I contact you and get this Case 13715 
removed from the upcoming hearing and give me time to file necessary paper work to 
bring the well into compliance. 
Please advise me that this case has been removed from the Thursday, May 11, 2006 
Docket hearing. Thank you for you time and consideration in this matter. 

Chris Prickett 
Manager of Operations 
Willow Creek Resources, Inc. 
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Re: Case No 13715 ro 
Willow Creek Resources 
Maudie Rickman # 1 
API 30-015-21064 

Cc: Mr. Gum 
Cc: Mr. Barton 


